City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

9/8/2021
6:30 P.M.

Called to order by Ken Streich at 6:30 pm   
Members Present: Ron Knutson, Ken Streich, Brian Schrimpf, Sue Kozlowski

Members Absent: 

Others Present: Mike Kohnke, Mayor Jim Houdek 
Motion by Kozlowski/Schrimpf to approve comp time/monthly reports. Some discussion about how Kohnke keeps daily log. Motion carried. 
Old Business
1) Discussion with possible action on 3M recycle center operations
· Discussion on operation updates. Still have 2-3 empty dumpsters weekly. Some chaos at first but seems to be settling down. There was a problem with people lining up early last week. 

· Discussion on getting bids for 2022 contract. Will have bids available for Oct meeting, so they can be approved by council in November.
· Discussion on miscommunication about 3M recycle center operations and city Waste Management contract.

· Discussion on why city is taking responsibility for 3M business.
2) Discussion with possible action on proposed 2022 budget 
· Discussion on heavy equipment and large vehicles. Kohnke spoke about how long to keep current vehicles, stated current employees are very good at keeping up on maintenance as well as being able to fix most issues. Tractor is too old to get parts for anymore & will need to be replaced. 
· Discussion on street sweeper – city has maintenance agreement with the state to clean highways minimum of twice per year. Cleaning the streets keeps debris out of lakes. Street sweeper is also rented out sometimes and has multiple functions.
· Discussion on new radios: installed & working well.
· Discussion on budget hearing.
New Business:
1) Anything that shall come after Common Council meeting
· Discussion on scooping gravel at boat landing. Power loading large boats causes gravel and dirt to build up at the end of the landing. City does not have the equipment to scoop this out & is waiting for contractor to be available. 

· Discussion on having signs posted that say no power loading. 

· Discussion on possibility of having a boat landing near the park – very expensive, city looked into grants & there are none available that would cover this cost at the moment. Discussion on other/private boat landings in the city as well as in other cities/municipalities. 

· Discussion on fence by small waterfalls: public safety brought up the idea of having a fence by the small waterfalls for safety. Public works committee feels it is an unnecessary expense as well as there would be issues with ADA and State compliance and maintenance. Committee feels this sort of time and money would be better spent elsewhere.
Citizen Comments: None
Next Regular Meeting: 10/13/2021
Motion by Kozlowski/Schrimpf to adjourn. Motion carried at 7:00 pm.

Minutes by Marie Puterbaugh
